

		



	
    
	The Town of Dedham
Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Conservation Commission
26 Bryant Street
Dedham, MA. 02026


Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes     
Thursday, July 19th, 2018 Dedham Town Hall- Selectman’s Chambers
Members Present:  Fred Civian (Chairman), Laura Bugay (Vice Chairman), Andrew Tittler, Stephanie Radner, Michelle Kayserman and Sean Hanley (Alternate) 
Also in attendance: Elissa Brown (Agent), Renee Johnson (Assistant)
Mr. Civian called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.
Mr. Civian asked if anyone from the public was in attendance for the following applications; none were: 
· 235 &  243 Bussey Street, ANJOM, LLC, Applicant – Scott Henderson, Henderson Consulting Services, Rep – Demolition of five existing structures on-site and construction of a new mixed use building (MSMP 2017-23). 
· 270 & 290 Bussey Street, Delapa Plaza East, Inc., App – Jim Devellis, DeVellis Zrein, Inc. – Rep. – Notice of Intent and Major Stormwater Management Permit for commercial/residential redevelopment of an existing commercial building in Buffer Zone to Bordering Vegetated Wetlands, Bank, and Land Under Water; and Riverfront Area (DEP File # 141-0535, MSMP 2018-07) 
· 30 Milton Street and 36 Sawmill Lane, Motherbrook Realty Trust, App – Jim DeVellis, DeVellis Zrein, Rep. - Redevelopment of a commercial 2-story building by adding one additional story of commercial space and two stories of residential space, as well as improvements to the existing landscaping, parking and stormwater system (DEP File # 141- 0538, MSMP 2018-10).
· 38 Icehouse Lane and 13 Powers Street, Supreme Development, Inc., Application – Scott Henderson, Henderson Consulting, Rep. – New single family dwelling (DEP File #141-0542; MSMP 2018-03).
· 637 East Street, Frank Gobbi, Applicant – John Glossa, Glossa Engineering, Rep. - Roadway and utilities for a proposed subdivision adjacent to Bordering Vegetated Wetlands- (DEP File # 141-0486). 
· 456 Providence Highway & 62 Eastern Avenue, RK Associates, Inc., App - Forrest Lindwall, Mistry Associates, Rep.  – Request for Determination of Applicability and Major Stormwater Management Permit for the demolition of a 2-story commercial building and construction of a 1,800 sf 1-story retail building (RDA 2018-07, MSMP 2018-19).

Agent Brown raised the issue of not having a meeting on August 2nd and continue on to the regularly scheduled August 16th meeting.  The Commission agreed that if applicants plan on being heard, up a special meeting could be scheduled.  Agent Brown will request waivers from applicants for a waiver of the 21 day requirement for a hearing, if required. 
Mr. Civian then made a motion that the above applications be continued to the next meeting date of August 16th, the motion was seconded Mr. Hanley, and all were in favor. 

1. Applications Opened Previously (to be heard this evening): 
Elm Street and Rustcraft Road, Jason Mammone, App. – Matthew Crowley, Beta Group, Rep. – Notice of Intent and Storm water Management Permit for roadway widening and pavement milling and overlay, sidewalk reconstruction, high visibility crosswalk beacons, and new signs and pavement markings in the Buffer Zone, BVW, Land Under Water, Bank, Bordering Land Subject to Flooding, and Riverfront Area (DEP File #141-0534, MSMP 2018-06).

Mr. Mammone the Director of Engineering in the town of Dedham, in conjunction with Janet Berrnardo, from Horsley Witten group stated that there have been significant improvements from the initial application, including  the invasive species management plan and that the proposed wetland mitigation and stormwater management.

Commissioner Stephanie Radner expressed that she is aware that snapping turtles at Little Wigwam Brook use this area for crossing and asked if that habitat crossing had been addressed. Horsley Witten confirmed that there will be a flush sidewalk where the wetlands are about 200 ft. long to create a sub passage as well as a curb line. 
The issue of invasive species is brought up by the Commission. Horsley Witten stated that it will be critical to monitor the invasive as the project moves along, perhaps coming back twice a year in accordance with MASS DOT specifications.  

Ms. Bernardo stated that she believes that with diligence the proposed wetlands mitigation will be viable. Commissioner Civian states that when he visited the site, he did not believe that it was in a sustainable site. The invasive species would be hard to control and it wouldn’t be surprising to him if there was an amendment to remove that and any attempt would be a futile gesture. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to close the public hearing. All in favor no oppose, motion carries.
 Mr. Civian made a motion to issue an order of conditions, (Area (DEP File #141-0534, MSMP 2018-06). As recommended by Agent Brown. All in favor no oppose, motion carries.

50 Fuller Street, Stephen Sand and Pauline Chu, App. – David Johnson, Norwood Engineering, Rep. – Request for Determination of Applicability and Major Storm water Management Permit for the construction of a detached garage in Riverfront Area (RDA 2018-08; MSMP 2018-20).

David Johnson of Norwood Engineering, representative, stated that he is seeking a Request for Determination of Applicability for a new garage. The project site is a four acre estate. The garage extends 12 feet into Riverfront Area  146 sq. feet total. With a 4 ft. zone around the garage for construction around the project. ½ of 0.01% of riverfront will be impacted by the project. 

The following waiver requests were submitted: 1) soil test before the start of construction, 2) surveying trees > 6 inches DBH, and 3) preparation of a stormwater management report.  A photo was presented demonstrating that depth to groundwater is unlikely to be an issue.  Agent Brown stated that it is heavily wooded site, it will require the removal of one 24 inch red oak tree significant tree in terms of impact on habitat. Mr. Johnson stated that the he believed that a stormwater report was unnecessary given the siting of the garage, with no resulting change in drainage patterns. 

Agent Brown’s commented on the alternative analysis, noting that the garage is larger than your typical garage and that the alternative analysis doesn’t really include any explanation on why it can’t be smaller and therefore not extend into Riverfront Area. Pauline Chu, applicant, St. stated that the building was originally a 3 car garage that was designed by an architect. It actually will be used as a garage, dining area, and conservatory.
The commissioners discuss different ways to possibly tweak the design 
The commission reviewed with Stephen Sand the existing landscaping in the area and possible alternative garage layouts.

Commissioner Civian made a motion, to postpone the soil test. Motion carries.

In a discussion of the alternatives analysis, Commissioner Radner said that she appreciates the design of the garage as it is specifically geared to have less impact on the surrounding riverfront. However, she expressed concern as well about setting a precedent as she feels it is a relatively minor task to map that area.  Commissioner Civian countered that does not believe that it will set a precedent because of the extent of existing tree canopy on site.  Commissioner Civian made a motion to approve the waiver request for the surveying trees within 25 feet of the work area. 6 were in favor, Commissioner Radner Oppose. Motions carries

Commissioner Civian made a motion to approve the waiver request for a Stormwater manager report due to the minimal area of disturbance within Riverfront Area. All were in favor, motion carries

Commissioner Civian made a motion for approving a waiver for postponing soil test based on photographic evidence. All were in favor, motion carries.

Commissioner Civian made a motion to issue a Negative Determination of Applicability. All were in favor, motion carries.

Commissioner Civian, made a motion to issue a Major Stormwater Permit. All were in favor motion carries. 


31 Chestnut Street, James Sullivan, App. – Paul Lindholm, Lindholm Engineering, Rep. – Major Stormwater Management Permit Application for the removal of a portion of the existing house, existing garage, shed, and driveway and replacement with an addition to the house, new garage, and permeable driveway (MSMP 2018-21).

Paul Lindholm provided plans to the commissioners with a request for Major Stormwater permit application, and request for a waiver to postpone soil evaluation until the start of construction. The applicant is requesting a permit to complete renovations, which include the garage as well the driveway. He is proposing to remove the existing driveway and replace it with a porous pavement system. Mr. Lindholm reviewed the proposed the storm water mitigation and treatment and its relationship to zoning requirements of the Aquifer Protection District.  He also inquired about the Commission’s opinion as to whether the poured in place paver driveway would be considered as pervious.
The Commissioners question whether the plan being proposed is consistent with what’s required for porous pavement and stormwater management. They request that the Order of Conditions include a prohibition the use of salt and sand, which could clog the porous asphalt. Mr. Lindholm stated that he goes by the manufactures recommendation, and that the poured in place pavers do not require throughout vacuuming just thorough sweeping. 
Commissioner Bugay questioned whether the storage volume of in the driveway would be sufficient to accommodate the roof leaders...She asked at what point will the system back up and could that cause an issue. She also questioned whether with the volume of water being introduced from the roof leaders whether the system would sediment up over time. She wants it to be noted that Zone 2 falls right across the property. She also noted that the stairs and bulkhead will be removed in proposed conditions, and wanted to know if a bulkhead is proposed. 
Mr. Lindholm stated that he included an allowance for a bulkhead.
Agent Brown, questioned whether residents could safely enter and exit the 120ft driveway without a turn-around and whether the actual final plans were submitted. Mr. Lindholm replied that it was the final set of plans,
Commissioner Civian opened up public comments

Tamsin Knox 43 Chestnut St. (Abutter), said that she lives next door, and will be quite affected by this project.  She stated that she had only seen the plans today because they keep changing on a daily basis. She has not had the advantage of speaking to the owner who has never come and introduced himself or come to anyone in the neighborhood.  Her concern is that the driveway is doubled in length, and is only three feet from the property line not 10 feet.  Given the closeness to her property, she is concerned about snow removal and the impact on runoff from rapid melting, particularly under icing conditions.  .
Chris Bauman 25 Chestnut St.  (Abutter) stated that in the 35 years since he has lived there, 31 Chestnut has had water in the basement.  He noted that the proposed plan increases the roof surface by 63.7 %.  He expressed concern about water coming off the roofs and also what happens when the driveway freezes up and the snow piles up on each side.
Mr. Bauman said that everyone that has lived at 31 Chestnut Street has had issues with water in the basement.

Denise Bauman 25 Chestnut St (Abutter) said the she would like to address the number of changes and revisions that have been going on with these plans, in itself not a reason to object, but she would like to have that stabilized so that abutters can form appropriate opinions. She stated that she has seen several versions of the plan, but with no communication or cooperation it made her feel, that perhaps there are additional changes that will come.

Commissioner Civian states that ideally that would happen a plan that is intended to be built, that goes before planning and the ConCom and decisions will be made and we approve or deny depending on what the result is.
Commissioner Civian questioned whether the plans submitted were final plans. Mr. Lindholm and Mr. Sullivan (owner) confirmed that they were. 

John Deblois, 1 Wampatuck Road (Abutter), requested a copy of the Stormwater report and adequate time to review it before the Commission issues a permit. 
Commissioner Civian asks the commissioners for comments and they report a number of issues, including the following:
· Is porous pavement considered a BMP that must be at least 10 feet away from property line?
· Can the roof drains outlet into the stone without causing any issue with the water settling?
Commissioner Civian made a motion to continue 31 Chestnut St until the next meeting on August 16th. All in favor, no one opposes.

INFORMAL BUSINESS
95 Eastern Ave Parking Lot 
Norwood Engineering/David Johnson presented updated plans for 95 Eastern Avenue required by the Zoning Board of Appeals (ZBA).  The ZBA issued a special permit to construct a parking lot. An additional 150 cubic feet of additional storage will be created on site.  
Commissioner Civian makes a motion to approve the minor modification of 95 Eastern Ave Parking lot. All in favor, non-opposed. Motion carries.

255 West St. (Charles bend)
Commissioner Civian made a motion to issue a Certificate of Compliance to be drafted by Agent Brown pending installation of final pavement.  No Discussion.  All in favor, non-opposed. Motion Carries.
235 Common Street
Mr. Richard Irving appeared in front of the board to address the ongoing issue of his personal cultivation of the Wetlands in the back of his property.  He mentioned safety concerns including firearms being discharged, kayaks being stolen, and people coming onto his property to rest during kayaking..  He has contacted a Wetlands nursery and has was told that replanting certain species would need a lot of time and care. He suggested reseeding native species, reducing his footprint by putting canoes on the rack, and continued removal of invasive species.  He stated that river traffic has changed since the Dolan Center in terms of traffic that goes by his house and he believes that is where the issues have arisen from. He wishes for some adaptability in the Conservation plan so that he will be made to feel secure in his home. He would like to maintain river access for his family and also to be able to maintain views of the river by keeping vegetation at 4-5 feet. 
Agent Brown explains that while the plan presented is not as robust as usual, it is improvement over the initial plan presented by Mr. Irving.  That of which was to allow the area to naturalize and then monitor.  Commissioner Civian stated that there was significant alteration to protected resources. He sees what’s being proposed as an incremental approach to keeping things the way they are at the property.  His own observation from water’s edge that it is unlike most other properties in its openness. Whereas most properties have wetlands going down to the river, Mr. Irving’s does not. Commissioner Civian states the problem the resident is having is in direct correlation with the openness, and access creating an attractive nuisance.  His initial reaction is that the plan presented to the Commission and is inadequate to make up for the alteration that has been done.  He believes that having natural vegetation is a deterrent to trespassers.
Other Commissioners voice concern over his plan, Commissioner Radner offers to give Mr. Irving access to native options that will not cost money and will do very well in the habitat, they offer to give him a recommended list as well. They will coordinate a site visit with Mr. Irving.

Mother Brook Trails status
Brian Keany expressed his desire to make a lasting impression of trail work for the residents of Dedham. He was able to get an appropriation of funds in order for SCA students to do work. The work is scheduled for the end of July/ early August and he has a signed a contract with Jim Kern for $7500.00
Agent Brown shared some of the work to be completed could possibly be exempt, however the work Mr. Keany suggested required permits that were not feasible in the time frame, nor in the space did he choose to complete the work.
Two of the Commissioners (Laura Bugay, Michelle Kayserman) did a site study and walked with Mr. Keany, and suggested alternatives .Mr. Keany originally wanted to do a trail on Colburn Street, however continued use of the sidewalk, with stairs at the two existing openings may be more appropriate.  His first choice was to do a trail, the 2nd would be stairs.
Agent Brown stated that she has not yet received plans that are adequate for construction along Colburn Street due to the steep slopes and the potential for erosion.  In other areas, such as the East Dedham Park, a trail could be constructed as an exempt activity, but she had yet to receive a plan or specifics on what the team could complete. She had only received a narrative. 
Commissioner Kayserman and Bugay, agreed that trails were infeasible along Colburn Street. The slopes are steep and there would be floodplain issues.
Commissioner Radner mentioned that trails behind CVS and linking into Condon Park done two years ago needed work, and that maybe SCA could do that work.  Other suggestions wereclearing areas that had been used as dumping grounds for trash as well as removing the invasive species.  Coordinating with Park and Rec department as well as DPW for permission to improve other areas was also suggested. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Commissioner Civian explained the process to Mr. Keany and again stressed that another more in depth and drawn plan, needed to be supplied. She went on to explain the gap between vision and actual implementation. She suggested picking a concrete option, to move forward.
  Mr. Keany stated that any construction on town property requires oversight and noted that that he does not appear to have been included in talks.  Agent Brown and the ConCom expressed their hope that plans will progress and continue to be improved upon, with the hopes that the trails will be completed. 

Minutes - The minutes of 6/21 were discussed, but not approved.

Adjournment - the meeting adjourned at 10:00.
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